
 

 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND HEALTH SERVICES 

Aging and Long-Term Support Administration 

PO Box 45600, Olympia, Washington 98504-5600 

January 10, 2023 
 
 

ALTSA: ALL #2023-001 
STAFF VACCINATIONS 

 
Dear Provider/Administrator/Superintendent:   
 
On September 20, 2022, Residential Care Services (RCS) and the Washington State Department of 
Health (DOH) published a Dear Provider/Administrator/Superintendent Letter to remind long-term care 
professionals of the importance of protecting residents, clients, and staff from COVID-19, Influenza, 
and pneumonia this season. The letter provided information on current vaccines and encouraged 
everyone to stay up to date on their vaccinations. The letter also provided detailed guidance for 
additional prevention measures, including hand washing, masking, following infection prevention 
standards for your setting, and reporting communicable disease outbreaks.  
 
This letter is to reemphasize the importance of these strategies as we enter the winter season. You 
can minimize the impact of COVID-19, Influenza, and pneumonia by encouraging ALL 
residents/clients and staff to stay up to date on their COVID-19 vaccinations, get the flu 
vaccine, and get the pneumococcal vaccine as needed.   
 
Nursing homes and ICF-IID facilities must also follow federal regulations. Additional requirements for 
COVID-19 vaccination in those settings are outlined below. Adherence to the regulations is required, 
and you can find detailed information in the links to the letters referenced below.  
 
On November 15, 2022, RCS published a Dear Administrator letter, referencing QS0-23-02- ALL. This 
letter shared guidance about COVID-19 vaccination requirements in nursing homes. Nursing homes 
must be in 100% compliance with 42 CFR §483.80(i), COVID-19 facility staff vaccinations.  
 
On November 15, 2022, RCS published a Dear Superintendent letter referencing QS0-23-02- ALL. 
This letter shared guidance about COVID-19 vaccination requirements in ICF-IID facilities. ICF-IID 
facilities must be in 100% compliance with 42 CFR §483.430(f), COVID-19 facility staff 
vaccinations.  
 
On December 22, 2022, the DOH published a notice informing long-term care providers of a new 
opportunity through the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) to obtain single dose vials 
of COVID-19 vaccine.  
 
Thank you for your continued commitment to resident health and safety. If you have any questions, 
please send an email to RCSPolicy@dshs.wa.gov.   

 
Sincerely, 

                                                        
     Amy Abbott, Director 

Residential Care Services 

DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 

https://www.dshs.wa.gov/sites/default/files/ALTSA/rcs/documents/multiple/022-09-20-1.pdf
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/sites/default/files/ALTSA/rcs/documents/nh/022-063.pdf
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/sites/default/files/ALTSA/rcs/documents/icfid/022-025.pdf
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WADOH/bulletins/33ec64d
mailto:RCSPolicy@dshs.wa.gov

